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1.
CIP’s Executive Board Meeting in Houston, in December 
The Executive Board of the CIP (CECIP) will hold their seventh meeting in Houston, Texas, U.S., December 7-9, 2005.  On this occasion, the Board will have as its priority to implement the resolutions approved by the Committee in Maracaibo, Venezuela this past September.  The CECIP is chaired by Mexico; vice chaired by Barbados, El Salvador, United States and Uruguay and is formed by: Argentina, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Costa Rica, Guatemala, Jamaica, Peru, Dominican Republic and Venezuela.  

The agenda of Houston includes the evaluation of activities assigned to be accomplished in 2005 by the established subcommittees (Policy and Coordination; Planning and Port Management; Statistics, Costs and Tariffs; Port Development for Cruise Tourism; River and Lake Port Development; Training; and Regional Port Development).  In addition, the plans of action for these subcommittees will be approved along with the plan of action for the new subcommittee on the participation of women in port affairs. 
At that time, the CECIP will also analyze the port system of Ecuador, finalize details on the extraordinary meeting of the CIP in Algeciras, Spain, to be held May 2006, and advance in technical and organizational aspects of the Conferences on Environmental Port Protection in Panama and on Port Security in Venezuela.  Also, a seminar will be held on port reforms and planning in Latin America and the Caribbean, which will have the valuable support of the Economic Commission for Latin America and the Caribbean (ECLAC) and the CIP.
The meeting is sponsored by the Port of Houston and will be held in the Hilton Americas-Houston Hotel.  More information on this meeting can be found on the CIP’s website at http://www.oas.org/cip.  For more information, please contact the CIP at cip@oas.org. 
2.
The Fourth Meeting of the CIP
Maracaibo, Venezuela was the site of the Fourth Meeting of the CIP, held September 12-16, 2005.  22 member countries were represented and over 200 total participants, including observers and guests attended this hemispheric event that congregates the highest governmental port authorities of the Americas.

The CIP expressed its condolences to the people of the United States for the disastrous effects of Hurricane Katrina and its hope for the speedy recovery of the most affected areas, including the ports in those regions  In addition, various key resolutions were approved, among them to hold a mid-term evaluation of the Plan of Action 2004-2007 of the CIP, the assertion of the role of ports as links for transportation and trade, support for the WHTI in stressing the importance of ports and transportation as development tools particularly in the creation of productive employment, and the relevance of public-private partnerships in strategies for port development in the hemisphere.  The Strategic Framework for Inter-American Port Security Cooperation was approved, two new Technical Advisory Groups were created and the creation of an executive subcommittee on the Participation of Women in Port Affairs of the Hemisphere was recommended.  The Editorial Board of the CIP Magazine was also established for 2006-2007. 
The Committee also agreed to hold the extraordinary meeting on port cooperation in Spain (Algeciras, May 2006), a conference on Environmental Port Protection (Panama 2007) and the second Conference on Port Security (Venezuela) at a date to be determined.  The Fifth Meeting of the CIP will be held in Salvador, Bahía, Brazil in 2007 and the Sixth in El Salvador in 2009.  For more information, please visit the CIP’s website at http://www.oas.org/cip or contact the Secretariat at cip@oas.org.
3.
Two New Technical Advisory Groups

In the days before the meeting of the CIP in Maracaibo (September 11-12, 2005) the annual meetings of the Technical Advisory Groups on Port Operations (chaired by Mexico), Port Security (United States) and Navigation Safety and Environmental Protection (Argentina) were held.  The meetings were well attended by the delegates, associate members and guests.  The TAGs evaluated their advances in their respective fields for 2005 and the first two Committees approved a work plan for 2006.  The third concluded its activities and recommended the creation of two new TAGs, one on Navigation Safety, chaired by Argentina, and the other on Environmental Protection, chaired by Venezuela.  

Immediately, and in keeping with the recommendations of the Executive Committee as well as the Subcommittee on Evaluation of the TAGs, the CIP decided to conclude the functions of the TAG on Navigation Safety and Environmental Protection and in its place, to create the two new recommended TAGs. 

The new TAGs will be responsible for various activities, among them compiling and exchanging information and technology in their respective areas, identifying training needs, organizing meetings and presenting proposals and recommendations on improvements in their areas to the CIP.  The Environmental Port Protection TAG will focus on the priority areas of the draft of the Port Environmental Code, the implementation of the EcoPorts project and other topics of interest to member countries.  While the Navigation Safety TAG has not yet chosen its priority areas, its Chair, Argentina, is entrusted with selecting them for the next work period.  

The associate members of the former TAG should indicate the new TAG they would like to join by communicating their preference to the Secretariat as soon as possible.  For more information, please visit the CIP’s website at http://www.oas.org/cip or contact the Secretariat at cip@oas.org.
4.
The CIP Magazine

The Fourth CIP highlighted the work of the Editorial Board and valued the support of the editorial company Latin Trade for its efforts in cooperating on this important project of dissemination and promotion of the ports of the hemisphere.  To date, three issues of the magazine have been published with ample coverage of the ports of the Americas.  Also, in the CIP established the Editorial Board for 2006-2007 that will be formed by Chile, El Salvador, Mexico and Peru.  The establishment of this Board remains open to new participants until the end of this year.  For more information, please visit the CIP’s website at http://www.oas.org/cip or contact the Secretariat at cip@oas.org. 
5.
Women in Port Affairs
In a step toward gender equity in the area of ports, the CIP has approved a resolution recommending the creation of the Subcommittee on the Participation of Women in Port Affairs of the Hemisphere.  The Executive Board is charged with establishing the subcommittee, which will be chaired by Venezuela, and which will have as its objectives to promote and encourage the participation of women in port affairs and to make all levels of professional opportunities in ports available to women.  In its practical functions, the subcommittee will undertake generating training alternatives and specialized technical assistance, establishing and administering a hemisphere-wide communications network for women in ports and developing special plans for the incorporation of women into operative, administrative and financial areas.

Women in ports became a topic of consideration of the CIP in 2001, when the Executive Board adopted resolution CECIP/RES.3 (VI-04) for creating a working group on the issue.  Since then the subject of women in port affairs was included in the 2005 work plan of the Subcommittee on Planning and Port Management and was the theme of a seminar preceding the recent meeting of the CIP in Maracaibo.  This seminar recommended the creation of the Subcommittee, which will hold its first meeting on December 8, 2005, at the meeting of the Executive Board of the CIP in Houston.  
6.
The CIP and the IAPH join forces for port cooperation
On October 6, 2005, the OAS, through the Inter-American Committee on Ports, and the International Association of Ports and Harbors (IAPH) signed a Memorandum of Understanding.  The legal document establishes a basis for understanding between the two organizations and details mutual areas of interest and possible cooperation.  While the seven themes of mutual interest between the two parties range from port development to environmental quality issues, the areas of cooperation are fewer: international collaboration, technical cooperation, events cooperation and exchange of views and information.  A joint work plan for 2006-2007 will be approved presently.
The Secretary General of the IAPH, Mr. Satoshi Inonue and Mr. Carlos Gallegos, Secretary of the CIP and representative of the Secretary General of the OAS, Dr. José Miguel Insulza, signed said memorandum of understanding in Los Angeles on the occasion of an Executive Board meeting of the IAPH.

7.
Port Activities

· 94th Annual Convention of the American Association of Port Authorities

Tampa, FL, October 23-27, 2005, Telephone: (866) 747-8928, International callers: (630) 268-6580, Spanish: (630) 268-6568, Fax: (630) 268-6575, Website: http://clients.pgi.com/aapa/index.html
· Port Congestion Solutions, San Francisco, USA, October 27-28, 2005 Website: http://www.zelusevents.co.uk/events/overview.php?ev_id=00014
· Meeting of the Council of RETE.  Geneva, Switzerland, November 10-12, 2005.  Website: www.2001.org. 
· International Maritime Organization Assembly Meeting
November 21-Dec 2, 2005

· VII CECIP Houston, Houston, Texas, USA, December 7-9, 2005, Telephone: (202) 458-3871, Fax: (202) 458-3517, Email: cip@oas.org, Website: http://www.oas.org/cip, http://www.americashouston.hilton.com
Visit us at:
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